CLAYTON STATE UNIVERSITY FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES
Monday, January 28, 2008 (12:30pm – 1:30pm)

University Center Board Room UC 260

Members present:  Lari Arjomand, Stephen Burnett, Christie Burton, Jeff Byron, Susan Copeland, Betty Glen, Alexander Hall, Tom Harden, William Hong, Ron Jackson, Kay Kemp, Gary May (proxy Anita Whiting), Antoinette Miller, Russell Porter, Sherry Richardson, Joan Taylor, Margaret Thompson, David Williams, Wendy Burns-Ardolino, Sharon Hoffman
Non-Members present:  John Campbell, Jacob Chacko, Anthony Giovannitti, Benita Moore, Diane Prince, Doug Wheeler.  
Chair Porter called the meeting to order at 12:30pm.

Approval of Minutes

1. A motion was made to approve minutes from January 14, 2008, seconded, Council approved with minor non-substantive change.  The minutes can be viewed at:

http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provost/FacultyCouncil/minutesdefault.htm
Reports
2. President – 
a)  the Eighth MLK program was a student success.  Billye Aaron was the keynote speaker.  President Harden urged faculty to be more present at the evening presentations; b) the non-resident faculty hiring question has been addressed by Corlis Cummings who advises that faculty positions must be filled by qualified U.S. citizens. Non-residents are only considered for faculty positions if there is no U.S. citizen qualified to perform the job; c) the CSU amphitheater is under construction and should be completed shortly; 
d) the Student Forum is this week on January 30, and e) the faculty compensation study is still in progress as indicated by Michael Buda, Director of HR
3. Provost – 
a)  CIMS Dean Search headed by Jacob Chacko has over 40 applicants to be narrowed to 12 or 13 for telephone interviews this week; b) Benita. Moore, head of the A&S Dean Search, stated their committee will be meeting Jan. 28 to finalize the leading six or seven applicants; c)  Provost Hoffman complimented the committees on the hard work each has devoted to the dean search teams; d) the paralegal program goes to the BOR January  29.  The program may be offered at the Fayette County site.  Three other proposals are being circulated for submission – computer science and emergency management at the B.S. levels and one graduate level program for archives.
4. Associate Provost/Graduate Dean
a) The graduate school programs have 113 students enrolled. Forty Seven percent of graduate students are taking full loads and this requires further development of graduate assistants and graduate student workers who require financial assistance; b) the Peachtree site may require SACS substantive review; c) Jim Braun is chairing the QEP Committee for SACS’s interim report in 2009.
5. CAPC – No report.
6. UPC - Susan Copeland reported that the draft for a distributed campus survey on daycare is complete and requires IRB review; the YMCA and other facilities will be presented with this information to assess the CSU community daycare needs.
Old Business

7. Faculty Council Ad Hoc Committee on Faculty & Course Evaluations – Stephen Burnett reported the committee has reviewed several new faculty and course evaluation programs. The most probable evaluation is the IDEAS survey that is more detailed and greater in depth on assessing faculty and courses.  Associate Provost Eaves suggested that a pilot program be assessed by the committee for initial review this semester. The committee will make their recommendation on Eave’s suggestion in the next Faculty Council meeting.
8. Classroom Behavior Ad Hoc Committee – Associate Provost Eaves stated he has compiled recommendations and has met with the ad hoc committee over the past semester to improve classroom behavior policies and procedures.  He requested Chair Porter to provide three members to be the final review committee. Chair Porter will send an email for faculty volunteers after the meeting.  The committee’s findings should be completed by the first two weeks of February.
New Business

No Report.
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn at 1:30pm   

Next regularly scheduling meeting is February 11, 2008.
